From: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, March 1, 2023 9:28 AM

To: Lord, Andrew <andrew.lord@eversource.com>

Cc: DENFELD, DEBORAH <deborah.denfeld@eversource.com>; Shanley, Kathleen M
<kathleen.shanley@eversource.com>; mayor@ledyardct.org; Mercier, Deborah A
<deborah.mercier@eversource.com>; CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov>
Subject: RE: Gales Ferry Substation - Work Hours

Good morning.

The Siting Council is in receipt of the notification pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State
Agencies Section 16-50j-57 and hereby acknowledges the need for Eversource to temporarily
exceed approved work hours on February 27, 2023 at Gales Ferry substation to complete the

line and switching process.

Thank you. Have a great day.

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director/Staff Attorney
Connecticut Siting Council

10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Office 860-827-2951

Cell 860-768-2548

AVEN

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message is intended only for the use of the individual(s) named above. Information in this e-mail or any
attachment may be confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure by state or federal law. Any unauthorized use, dissemination, or
copying of this message is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please refrain from reading this e-mail or any attachments and
notify the sender immediately. Please destroy all copies of this communication.

From: Lord, Andrew <andrew.lord@eversource.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 1, 2023 8:39 AM

To: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>

Cc: DENFELD, DEBORAH <deborah.denfeld@eversource.com>; Shanley, Kathleen M
<kathleen.shanley@eversource.com>; mayor@ledyardct.org; Mercier, Deborah A
<deborah.mercier@eversource.com>

Subject: Gales Ferry Substation - Work Hours

Hi Melanie:

| write to inform you that on Monday, 2/27/2023, Eversource initiated the process of energizing the
former 400 Line (now designated as the 1911 Line). The 1911 Line terminates at Tunnel Substation,
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Gales Ferry Substation and Buddington Substation, the latter of which is owned by Groton Utilities. The
line and substation switching process requires complex coordination between the substations,
Eversource, Groton Utilities, CONVEX, electrical contractors and testing crews.

The operation was further complicated with required adjustments in the switching sequence as a result
of unforeseen delays in system preparations at Tunnel and Buddington Substations. Once the line and
substation switching process is initiated, it cannot be interrupted. This work had to be completed in
time to allow the 100 Line to be retired on 3/1/2023 as scheduled in order to meet the required in-
service date of 6/30/2023.

As the result of the delays, the crews at Gales Ferry Substation worked beyond 7:00 p.m. Monday
night. Unfortunately, the impact of these delays were not discovered during normal working hours and
we could not apprise you of the extended work hours in advance. The work did not require noise
producing construction activities and Eversource did not receive any calls or complaints regarding the
activities.

Mavyor Fred Allyn of the Town of Ledyard is copied on this message. Please let me know if you have any
guestions or require any additional information.

Andrew Lord

Project Siting Specialist
56 Prospect Street
Hartford, CT 06103
860 728-4651



